PUBLIC INVOLVEMENT MEETING

60t Street Resurfacing Project
Town of Somerset

County | to terminus of 60" Street
St. Croix County

ID 8938-00-00/70

The Town of Somerset in conjunction with the Wisconsin Department of Transportation
(WisDOT) is preparing plans and specifications for the 0.5-mile resurfacing of 60™ Street
from County I to the terminus of 60" Street under Project ID 8938-00-00/70.

The purpose of the project is to place an asphalt surface pavement to extend the service
life of the roadway. The project includes placing 3-inches of new asphalt pavement and
installing gravel shoulders. No changes to the number of lanes or existing roadway
geometry are proposed, and no right of way acquisition is anticipated for this project.

60® Street will be open to local traffic only during construction; motorists can expect to
encounter single lane closures with flagging operations. Design of the project is
scheduled to be completed by August 2022. Construction is scheduled to start as early as
spring/summer 2023.

If you have questions or concerns that may contribute to the development of this project,
we encourage you to provide comments by June 17, 2022. We also encourage you to
share this information with others who may be affected by this project.

Comments may be provided to Chuck Schwartz with MSA Professional Services,
Inc. by phone: 651-272-0041 or email: cschwartz@msa-ps.com :

Persons with a concern for or knowledge about historic buildings and structures and
archaeological sites are encouraged to provide comments.




